
Monarch Band Boosters Meeting Minutes
August 14, 2019 7:00pm Regular Meeting
Crystal Springs Tap Room, 604 Main Street, Louisville, CO


Attendance:  Nancy Coleman, Wade Coleman, Amber Greves, Andrea Haight, Chuck Haight, Kellen Hatch, Phil Hatch, Tim Johnson, Arik Klingensmith, Liz Klingensmith, Libby Locker, Andy Meseck, Laura Nevitt, Brenda Weissmann, Paul Weissmann, Kathryn Wolf 

Prior Business:
-Minutes Approved from July Meeting – The July 10th Meeting Minutes were approved – Tim Johnson motioned, Andrea Haight seconded.
-Review Key Action Items
	 – Status of Logos on Trailer - Chuck Haight has gotten a quote and may get a couple more before making a decision.  Andy suggested that they price out 2 sides vs. 3.  Chuck is working on interior renovations in the trailer and registration.
	
Executive Reports:
President – Andy raised the question about joining the MOHI Boosters.  The benefits were discussed, including the $1,500.00 grant the Band Boosters would receive if we attended all of the meetings.  We would also benefit financially from the large Winter Fundraiser Silent Auction.  The items from the MIP Auction could be designated for this event, and they could still raise money at the annual Pancake Breakfast.  We do not receive 100% of the sales from the auction items, but it is still a high percentage, and it would make sense to focus on more expensive items at this event.  We may be able to find a Band Booster parent that is already attending the regular meetings for another sport or club, and have someone designated as a backup.  
*Paul Weissmann made a motion to join the MOHI Boosters with Andy in charge of managing the details, Andrea Haight seconded, and the motion was unanimously approved.
The topic of volunteerism was discussed, including the lack of drivers to fill all the spots on Tag Day, and what this may mean for the future.  We would like to avoid mandating and tracking hours, but may have to consider all options if there continues to be a decrease in volunteer support.  
Vice President – Tim has been focused on Tag Day, and will report at the next meeting. 
Treasurer – We have taken in a lot of money due to assessment fees, the peach sale, and the Disney trip.  Andrea will have a more detailed report on the peach sale and Tag Day numbers next month.  Kellen has agreed to take over the Treasurer position from Andrea over the course of the year.  Andrea will give her all the documents she has from the previous Treasurer.        
Communications Director – Brenda will check in with Beverly to see if there is anything she needs for the website.  If you have any announcements for the Principal's message, please forward them to her.  She will put in an announcement prior to the Marching Festival.
Director – Andy discussed concerns about the change to make Marching Band mandatory for any band student, and the imposition of fees on students that may not be able to afford it.  Libby noted that it is becoming a district standard, and that he should consult with other Music Directors to get input on what the transition may be like, and what challenges we will face initially.  Tim suggested that we begin educating the middle school kids about the program, and what the expectations will be.

Fundraiser Chair Reports:
Scrip – Andy reported that there was a miscommunication from last month, and that we are doing better than we thought.  So far we are about even compared to the gift cards.  We will send another reminder email to link up with Monarch Music.  Safeway is still participating in the program using the gift cards. 
Tag Day – Tim secured 15 drivers instead of 25, so he will be combining routes and doubling up on those that are closer to the school.  Kathryn suggested sending out one more email, and announcing it in the 0027 on Friday.  Tim is also working on Tag Day Beyond - sending an email to extended family asking for a contribution of $20.00 or more.  This could easily translate to $2,000.00.  The new tags have the QR code and look more professional.  Laura and Amber have decided not to do the wraps, but to offer bagels and cream cheese in the morning and provide a hearty snack bag that the kids can assemble.  There should be another reminder to bring a water bottle as heat is a concern that day, and parents can also assist along the routes with water.  Drivers and kids will be encouraged to get their zones finished as quickly as possible so they can check back in and see if other routes need help.  Mr. Stephen will make an announcement at practice to remind them to sign up with a buddy.
Peach Sale – There were @ 275 cases of peaches sold this year for a $3,775.00 profit.  We spent money on the yard signs, but they seemed to help with sales and are reusable.  The delivery came on the same day as a Professional Development day at the school - this should be planned to coincide again as they could have sold more.  It was also good to have it before the Lafayette Peach Festival so people aren't tired of peaches yet.  The signs, Charms reminder, newsletter and social media announcements all helped - many orders were placed within the last 3 days.  Kathryn and Tiffany have agreed to run the sale next year.
 
Current Ensemble and Representative Reports:
Concert Band – TBD
Jazz Band – TBD
Indoor Percussion – TBD
Color Guard/Winter Guard – Rachel Nussbaum
Marching Band – Libby Locker - Libby has collected all the Commitment Forms!  She is working on the Assessment Fees.  Mr. Stephen has decided on the show shirt design.  They will be $15.00 and the order forms will be available soon.  Libby has talked to Laura about SignUpGenius and they have reviewed all the food sign-ups.  Libby is going to solicit opinions from the band moms about the end of year banquet and will meet with Mr. Stephen to discuss.  Some concerns about State being on a weekday were discussed.  Brenda will draft a communication in advance to parents about the volunteer needs, schedule, and taking time off work for Andy to send out on Charms.
Marching Festival – Paul Weissmann – Paul has apprentices for all but the Grounds & Set-up position.  He is still waiting for the Bandmasters to approve the schedule.  There are 16 bands this year compared to 22 - but we have some of the bigger schools.  Andrea will look at the discrepancies in the festival budget - she is not showing the bands as paid.  Paul will work on getting the volunteer schedule together, and the kids will be volunteering after rehearsal.  We have a football game the night before, so we will have access to the stadium. It gets easier every year, we know what equipment we need, and we are good at coordinating parking and facilities with Centaurus. 

New Business - Updates and Discussion:
Photography for the Season – Nicole Leonard is able to be the photographer.  Liz Danekind can assist and be back up in exchange for sponsorship hours.
Trailer Inspection and CDL Training Status – The trailer inspection is overdue.  There is concern about relying on alumni parents to be drivers - Tim will be completing his CDL in September, and Chris Fuller and Dan McCormick are also working on it.  We do not have an RV from the Schwartz family this year.
Logistics – We need to purchase more 10 X 10 canopies - we only have 2 in working condition.  Chuck Haight has created an inventory system for equipment.
*Tim Johnson made a motion to spend up to $500.00 on pop-up awnings, Paul Weissmann seconded, and the motion was unanimously approved.
The Band Booster Meetings will be held in the band room at the school in September and October, and will be offsite in November.  The September 11th meeting will also include a pre-festival volunteer meeting beginning at 8:00pm until practice is over.


Paul Weissmann made a motion to adjourn, Chuck Haight seconded, and the meeting was adjourned at 8:25pm.
